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December 22, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 Station Street Dam and Bridge – Notice of Completion Extension 
 
 

 
As a condition of the Non-Application - Emergency Work under the Lakes and Rivers 
Improvement Act for the repairs to the Hillsburgh Dam, issued by the Ministry of Natural 
Resources and Forestry on July 19, 2012; the Town of Erin is required to determine a 
permanent solution for the dam. This includes the completion and regulatory approval of 
engineered plans and design drawings which may be required after the selection of a 
preferred alternative through the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) 
process. The Town is unable to meet these requirements by the date specified and has 
since requested and received an extension to December 1, 2017 from the Ministry of 
Natural Resources.   A copy of the Ministry’s correspondence to that effect is attached. 
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